




















Present: 
Jeff Monson, Chair 
Wade Wright, Trustee 
David Howick, Trustee 

Staff Present: 
Kevin Schmidt, Executive Director 
Michael Malmgren, Controller 

MINUTES FOR THE PUBLIC HEARING 
OF THE OQUIRRH RECREATION AND PARKS 
DISTRICT WEDNESDAY NOVEMBER 9, 2022 

ELEMENT EV ENT CENTER 
5658 S COUGAR LANE (4800 WEST), 

KEARNS, UTAH 

Chris Johnson, Accountant/HR Specialist 
Brad Peercy, Aquatics Manager 
Jacque Wardle, Recreation Manager 
Sam Page, Operations Manager 
Steve Cook, Marketing Manager 
Josh Lawrence, HR Manager 
Kurt Warren, Facilities (excused) 

Others Present: 
Patrons of the Community: Cheryl Hatch, Joe Hatch, David Nicholes, Christopher Kahl, David 
Taylor, Michele Cabrera, Jeff Perry, June Christiansen, Sue Frehse, Sandy Perry, Leigh Anne 
Hansen, Eric Hutchings. 

CALL TO ORDER 

Chair Monson called the meeting to order at 7:0 I PM. Chair Monson welcomed everyone 
present, he proceeded to open the public hearing. 

PUBLIC HEARING 

Chair Monson opened the meeting to public comment and asked all who wished to comment to 
please state their names and addresses for the record before commenting. He also informed 
everyone that there would be a three-minute limit for comments and opinions. 

Chair Monson first turned the time over to Mr. Schmidt who explained the reason for the 
property tax increase, he proceeded to review and read the explanation sheet handed out to those 
present. Mr. Schmidt explained that excepting the tax increase in 2022, the District has not raised 
taxes in over ten years, and leadership at this time feels that the District needs to increase the 
rates for current and future capital repairs and maintenance. He explained that the buildings are 
aging, and updates are needed along with repair and replacement of equipment. 

Public Hearing to Receive Citizen Comments on the 2023 Prope11y Tax Increase 

Ms. Cheryl Hatch proceeded to let the Board know she was in favor of the increase. She stated 
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MINUTES FOR THE SPECIAL WORKING MEETING  
OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES  

OF THE OQUIRRH RECREATION AND PARKS DISTRICT 
THURSDAY JUNE 30, 2022 

ELEMENT EVENT CENTER - EAST CONFERENCE ROOM 
5658 S COUGAR LANE (4800 WEST),  

KEARNS, UTAH 
 
Present:   
 Jeff Monson – Chair 
 David Howick – Trustee 
      Wade Wright – Trustee 
  
 
Staff Present:   
 Kevin Schmidt – Executive Director 
 Michael Malmgren – Controller 
        
Others Present:  
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
Chair Monson called the meeting to order at 7:44 PM. He then turned the time over to Mr. 
Schmidt for general discussions. 
 
Discussions of The Board of Trustee, Roles & Responsibilities 
 
Chair Monson discussed the history of the Oval, and how the completion of a connection 
between the two facilities. He discussed the process of how the two entities connected, the 
process of how the reached a compromise to complete the connection and become and a 
partnership and collaboration between the facilities. Mr. Schmidt reported that Mr. Eric 
Hutchings is the representative for Salt Lake County and was a key part in the connection of the 
two entities. 
 
The Board and Mr. Schmidt discussed the Mission, Vision, and Values. He reported that the 
facility made the change to the following statements in 2019.  
 
The Board, Mr. Schmidt, and Mr. Malmgren discussed various issues concerning the facility, 
Mr. Schmidt gave the Board a copy of the District Map and discussed the Master Plan, for the 
Board to see where the District boundaries are, and to inform them that people from outside of 
the Kearns area are part of the District. The current discussions are for the future of the facility. 
Mr. Schmidt handed out a work sheet prioritizing what is important to the Board. He asked the 
Board to write down what the feel is important. Various topics were discussed, no decisions were 
made in the working meeting. Those present agreed another working meeting is needed to 
discuss the future of the District. 
 
Next Regular Board Meeting - Wednesday, July 20, 2022 @ 7:00 PM 
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Chair Monson declared the working meeting to be adjourned at 8:55 pm.  
 
  
 
Date:            
      Jeff Monson – Chair 
 
 
 
Date:              
      David Howick – Trustee 
 
 
 
Date:               
      Wade Wright – Trustee 
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MINUTES FOR THE SPECIAL MEETING  
OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES  

OF THE OQUIRRH RECREATION AND PARKS DISTRICT 
TUESDAY JUNE 30, 2022 

ELEMENT EVENT CENTER 
5658 S COUGAR LANE (4800 WEST),  

KEARNS, UTAH 
 

Present:   
 Jeff Monson, Chair 
 Wade Wright, Trustee 
       David Howick, Trustee 
 
Staff Present:   
 Kevin Schmidt – Executive Director 
 Michael Malmgren – Controller 
 Chris Johnson – Accountant/HR Specialist 
    
Others Present:   
 Rob Wood – HBME  
      
CALL TO ORDER 
  
Chair Monson called the Regular Board Meeting to order at 05:35 p.m.  
 
CITIZEN’S COMMENT  
 
Chair Monson welcomed all to the meeting and solicited any public comment. 
 
He turned the time over to Mr. Schmidt for introduction of Mr. Wood from HBME, Mr. 
Malmgren explained the audit process and thanked staff for all they did to help him with the 
completion of the 2021 annual audit.  
 
PRESENTATION OF THE 2021 AUDIT 
 
Chair Monson turned the time over to Mr. Rob Wood, from HBME, our external auditors, to 
present the 2021 audit report. Mr. Wood expressed his appreciation for the work the district staff 
has done throughout the year to make the audit process go smoothly. Mr. Wood stated that the 
audit had gone very well and that his firm was issuing a clean unmodified opinion. He continued 
to discuss and answer several questions from the Board. He discussed the liabilities, expenses, 
and assets. He reported and presented a draft format, the board has a week to review and provide 
any comments.  He highlighted the financial changes and included the expenses and revenues and 
financial data including the depreciation of the new building. Mr. Wood asked the Board if they 
had any questions. Mr. Wood continued to report on several sections of the report and continued 
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to go through the overall audit.   
 
Discussion and Possible Approval of the 2021 Audit – Resolution #2022-02 
 
After a brief discussion, Chair Monson moved to approve the 2021 Audit Resolution #2022-02 as 
presented with few minor changes by the Auditor. Trustee Wright seconded the motion. Motion 
carried unanimously with Chair Monson, Trustee Wright and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.” 
 
APPROVAL OF DECEMBER FINANCIALS 
 
After a Brief discussion Trustee Howick moved to approve the December 2021 financials 
including the Balance Statement. Trustee Wright seconded the motion. Motion carried 
unanimously with Chair Monson, Trustee Wright and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.” 
 
Approval and Adoption of 2022 Certified Tax Rate – Resolution #2022-03 
 
After a brief discussion, Trustee Wright moved to approve the 2022 Certified Tax Rate 
Resolution #2022-3 determining and fixing the property tax rate in the amount of .000859 as 
presented. Trustee Howick seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously with Chair 
Monson, Trustee Wright, and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.” 
 
NEXT REGULAR BOARD MEETING, JULY 20, 2022 @ 7:00 PM  
 
ADJOURN 
 
The Regular Meeting was adjourned at 7:27 p.m.   
 
 
Date:            
      Jeff Monson – Chair 
 
 
Date:              
      Wade Wright – Trustee  

 
 

Date:             
 _____________________________ David Howick – Trustee 
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MINUTES FOR THE WORKING MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES  
OF THE OQUIRRH RECREATION AND PARKS DISTRICT 

WEDNESDAY JUNE 15, 2022 
ELEMENT EVENT CENTER - EAST CONFERENCE ROOM 

5658 S COUGAR LANE (4800 WEST),  
KEARNS, UTAH 

 
Present:   
 Jeff Monson – Chair - Excused 
 David Howick – Trustee 
      Wade Wright – Trustee 
  
 
Staff Present:   
 Kevin Schmidt – Executive Director 
 Michael Malmgren – Controller 
        
Others Present:  
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
Mr. Howick called the meeting to order at 6:20 PM. Mr. Howick stated Chair Monson was 
excused, he then turned the time over to Mr. Schmidt for general discussions. 
 
General Discussion 
 
Discussion of Agenda Items 
 
The Board discussed the Board retreat and the upcoming dates suggested by Chair Monson, The 
Board and Mr. Schmidt discussed the dates. Mr. Wright stated he would like an in-debt review of 
the audit, cost recovery and other items on the agenda for the Board retreat. Mr. Howick stated 
the subjects he would like to discuss, he was asked if he would send them to Mr. Schmidt for the 
agenda.  
 
Mr. Malmgren discussed the payables and asked if the Board had any questions, he then 
proceeded to discuss the May financials, Mr. Malmgren asked the Board if they had any 
questions on the financials, along with expenses and revenues on the financial statements.  
 
Mr. Howick declared the working meeting to be adjourned at 6:49 pm.  
 
  
 
Date:            
      Jeff Monson – Chair 
 
 
Date:              
      David Howick – Trustee 

 
 

Date:               
      Wade Wright – Trustee 
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MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING    
OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES    

OF THE OQUIRRH RECREATION AND PARKS DISTRICT   
WEDNESDAY JUNE 15, 2022   
ELEMENT EVENT CENTER   

5658 S COUGAR LANE (4800 WEST),    
KEARNS, UTAH   

   
Present:     
      Jeff Monson – Chair - Excused 
      David Howick – Trustee 
     Wade Wright – Trustee  
   
Staff Present:     
   Kevin Schmidt – Executive Director   
      Michael Malmgren – Controller   
      Chris Johnson – Accountant/HR Specialist - Excused  
   Brad Peercy – Aquatics Manager 

Joshua Lawrence – HR Manager  
   Kurt Warren – Facilities Manager   
   Jacque Wardle – Recreation Manager   
   Sam Page – Operations Manager   
   Steve Cook – Marketing Manager   
         
Others Present:     
        
               
CALL TO ORDER   
      
Mr. Howick called the Regular Board Meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.  
  
Citizens Comment  
   
Mr. Howick excused Chair Monson and welcomed all, he then turned the time over for public 
comment. There was one public present. Ms. Julie Evans stated that she attends the water 
Aerobics classes. She continued to explain the reason she is coming to the Board. She would 
like to know if and when they would be bringing back the Monday and Friday classes in the 
water aerobics class. Mr. Wright explained to Ms. Evans that at this time there is no answer, he 
would like to discuss the situation and get a full understanding as to why these classes were 
discontinued. He stated he would get back get to her within a few weeks. He then thanked her 
for her time.  
  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES    
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After a brief discussion, Trustee Wright moved to approve the minutes for the previously held 
meetings:   
   
April 27, 2022 – Working Board Meeting   
April 27, 2022 – Regular Board Meeting   
  
Trustee Howick seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously with Trustee Wright, and 
Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”   
   
(The process for the minutes for each board meeting is as follows: Minutes are taken at each 
board meeting and prepared for the board to review for accuracy and completeness. The 
minutes are then sent via e-mail from Ms. Johnson to each board member. The board members 
review the minutes and make any necessary changes, which are then sent via e-mail back to Ms. 
Johnson who prepares them for board approval at the next regular board meeting).  
   
APPROVAL OF PAYABLES & FINANCIALS   
   
After review, Trustee Wright made a motion to ratify the June 1, 2022, payables in the amount 
of $79,921.90. Trustee Howick seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously with Trustee 
Wright, and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”   
  
After review, Trustee Wright moved to approve the June 15, 2022, payables in the amount of 
$115,403.46. Trustee Howick seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously with Trustee 
Wright, and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”   
  
Trustee Wright and Trustee Howick stated they had no further questions on the financials. After 
review, Trustee Wright moved to approve the May 2022 financials as presented. Trustee 
Howick seconded the motion, with the exception of the balance sheet, which will be approved 
once the 2021 audit is completed. Motion carried unanimously with Trustee Wright, and 
Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”   
  
Mr. Malmgren reported on the 2021 audit, he let the Board know he is working with the auditor 
and the audit will be completed and presented at the next board meeting.  
  
MANAGER REPORTS & EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT   
  
MANAGER REPORTS  
  
AQUATICS  
 
Mr. Peercy apologized for to the Board for the public comment on the Water Aerobics, he 
stated that Ms. Evans had previously spoken with Mr. Peercy and Ms. Spain. He explained the 
reasons for the changes to the Aerobics schedule, due to a shortage of staff, location and other 
reasons reported. The Board, Mr. Peercy, and Mr. Schmidt discussed the options and how to 
accommodate the patrons that are working out and other patrons in the pool.  
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Mr. Peercy stated that they have full staff of lifeguards, he said they have hired seventy-five 
guards in the last few months. Mr. Peercy also discussed various other events and programs in 
the Aquatics Department. He discussed attendance for the Memorial Day weekend, he gave a 
shoutout to Jenny and Brittanny for all the work they have been doing to get ready for summer. 
He discussed the Master Water Polo meet. He let the Board he would be stepping out to go and 
deal with the meet.  
 
HUMAN RESOURCES  
 
Mr. Lawrence discussed the number of new hires for June, the turnover rated and the average 
daily count of employees for the facility. Mr. Lawrence discussed the wellness committee, 
along with additional programs he is working on along with those currently being implemented. 
 
RECREATION  
 
Ms. Wardle discussed Kids Camp, along with Aerobics, and other areas in the Recreation 
department. She let the Board know that last month Mr. Lonnie/Coach Z passed away 
unexpected, he was the owner of Utah Thunder Basketball. He ran the program for the last 
several years and had over 250 participants. 
 
FACILITIES  
 
Mr. Warren gave an overview of maintenance projects, the leak in the outdoor activity pool, the 
removal and replacement of the 3 - meter dive stands. The replacement of lamps in the parking 
lot, repair of the wiring in the sauna heater, and the continuation of replacing the light fixtures 
in the administration offices with new led.  
  
MARKETING  
 
Mr. Cook stated the brochure mailing had been delayed, they will be mailed soon. Group sales 
has been remarkably busy, many of the weekends have already been booked. He discussed the 
progress of the Fire, Water and Ice Festival, the switch to the new fiber line and the first Friday 
night flick event.  
  
OPERATIONS  
 
Ms. Page reported on the security report and let them know we had a car theft, which was stolen 
from the facility parking lot. Ms. Page reported on the memberships, cancelations, and 
terminations and stated there have been fewer cancelations and terminations than previous 
months.  
 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT   
 
Mr. Schmidt discussed the all-staff meeting Thursday night and Saturday morning. He reported 
the turn out and the presentation by Mr. Paul Mix on Customer Service. Trustee Howick 
thanked the staff for the excellent all-staff meeting. He Schmidt reported that summer is here 
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and due to weather over Memorial Weekend we were unable to open the outdoor pools. He then 
discussed the Comp Pool Structure, the PEHP Well-being Conference and the award the facility 
received for the Don’t Quit Stay Fit Challenge, best Physical wellbeing award in our category 
and we received the Best Overall Social Being Award for Chomper Search. 
 
There we no further comments or concerns.  
  
NEXT REGULAR BOARD MEETING, JULY 20, 2022 @ 7:00 PM    
   
ADJOURN   
   
The Regular Meeting was adjourned at 8:19p.m.  
   
  
 
Date:            
      Jeff Monson – Chair 
 
 
 
Date:             
      David Howick – Trustee 

 
 
 

Date:              
      Wade Wright – Trustee 
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MINUTES FOR THE WORKING MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES  
OF THE OQUIRRH RECREATION AND PARKS DISTRICT 

WEDNESDAY MAY 18, 2022 
ELEMENT EVENT CENTER - EAST CONFERENCE ROOM 

5658 S COUGAR LANE (4800 WEST),  
KEARNS, UTAH 

 
Present:   
 Jeff Monson – Chair  
 David Howick – Trustee 
      Wade Wright – Trustee 
  
 
Staff Present:   
 Kevin Schmidt – Executive Director 
 Michael Malmgren – Controller 
      Chris Johnson – Accountant/HR Specialist 
      
Others Present:  
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
Chair Monson called the meeting to order at 6:19 PM. Chair Monson turned the time over to Mr. 
Schmidt for general discussions. 
 
General Discussion 
 
Discussion of Agenda Items 
 
Chair Monson wanted to let everyone present that he is working on scheduling dates for the 
Board Retreat. He has not been able to contact Ms. Laurie Stringham but is moving forward with 
dates and would let everyone know what those dates will be. He then turned the time over to Mr. 
Malmgren to discuss the financials for April. Mr. Malmgren proceeded to discuss several line 
items on the April financials, Mr. Malmgren asked the Board if they had any questions on the 
Financials. He discussed the property taxes, the UGFOA Conference in St. George, along with 
expenses and revenues on the financial statements.  
 
Mr. Schmidt then discussed several agenda items, he discussed Policy 2.2.2.1 Designated 
Holidays for the District. He reported he had contacted several facilities and asked about their 
holiday, PTO, and sick time for staff, to compare with the districts holiday and paid time off. The 
Board and Mr. Schmidt discussed the option of adding Juneteenth as a holiday. The Board 
recommended adding the Juneteenth as a holiday, moving Columbus Day in October to 
December 26, as an addition day for the Christmas Holidays.  
 
Mr. Schmidt stated he would like to approve a resolution to appoint Kevin Schmidt as the 
Districts representative and Michael Malmgren as the backup. The Board and Mr. Schmidt 
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discussed the legislation concerning special district. They continued to discuss the negative and 
positive impacts it will have on the Special Districts.  
 
Mr. Schmidt then informed them, he is continuing to work with Mr. Warren and a Structural 
Engineering company, to set up a consultation concerning the structural integrity of the 
competition pool. 
 
Chair Monson declared the working meeting to be adjourned at 7:03 pm.  
 
  
 
 
Date:            
      Jeff Monson – Chair 
 
 
 
Date:              
      David Howick – Trustee 

 
 
 

Date:               
      Wade Wright – Trustee 
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MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING    
OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES    

OF THE OQUIRRH RECREATION AND PARKS DISTRICT   
WEDNESDAY MAY 18, 2022   
ELEMENT EVENT CENTER   

5658 S COUGAR LANE (4800 WEST),    
KEARNS, UTAH   

   
Present:     
      Jeff Monson – Chair   
      David Howick – Trustee 
     Wade Wright – Trustee  
   
Staff Present:     
   Kevin Schmidt – Executive Director   
      Michael Malmgren – Controller   
   Chris Johnson – Accountant/HR Specialist   
   Brad Peercy – Aquatics Manager 

Joshua Lawrence – HR Manager  
   Kurt Warren – Facilities Manager   
   Jacque Wardle – Recreation Manager   
   Sam Page – Operations Manager   
   Steve Cook – Marketing Manager   
         
Others Present:     
        
               
CALL TO ORDER   
      
Chair Monson called the Regular Board Meeting to order at 7:07 p.m.  
  
Citizens Comment  
   
Chair Monson welcomed all, he then turned the time over for public comment. There was no 
public present.  
  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES    
   
After a brief discussion, Trustee Howick moved to approve the minutes for the previously held 
meetings:   
   
April 27, 2022 – Working Board Meeting   
April 27, 2022 – Regular Board Meeting   
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Trustee Wright seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously with Chair Monson, Trustee 
Wright, and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”   
   
(The process for the minutes for each board meeting is as follows: Minutes are taken at each 
board meeting and prepared for the board to review for accuracy and completeness. The 
minutes are then sent via e-mail from Ms. Johnson to each board member. The board members 
review the minutes and make any necessary changes, which are then sent via e-mail back to Ms. 
Johnson who prepares them for board approval at the next regular board meeting).  
   
APPROVAL OF PAYABLES & FINANCIALS   
   
After review, Trustee Wright made a motion to ratify the May 4, 2022, payables in the amount 
of $61,051.19. Trustee Howick seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously with Chair 
Monson, Trustee Wright, and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”   
  
After review, Trustee Wright moved to approve the May 18, 2022, payables in the amount of 
$93,821.29. Trustee Howick seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously with Chair 
Monson, Trustee Wright, and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”   
  
Mr. Malmgren reported on the April Financials, Mr. Malmgren discussed the financials in the 
working meeting. He asked the Board if they had any further questions. After review, Trustee 
Howick moved to approve the April 2022 financials as presented. Trustee Wright seconded the 
motion, with the exception of the balance sheet, which will be approved once the 2021 audit is 
completed. Motion carried unanimously with Chair Monson, Trustee Wright, and Trustee 
Howick voting “Aye.”   
  
Mr. Malmgren reported on the 2021 audit, he let the Board know he is working with the auditor 
and the audit will be completed and presented at the next board meeting.  
  
MANAGER REPORTS & EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT   
  
MANAGER REPORTS  
  
RECREATION  
  
Ms. Wardle let the Board know that she is staffed for the summer and is still looking for one 
more childcare worker who is available to work Saturday mornings. Ms. Wardle also discussed 
other areas in the Recreation department. She let the Board know that Kay Thompson is 
retiring, and we are having a retirement party on Friday at the Element Center to thank her for 
all the years she has been here. 
 
FACILITIES  
  
Mr. Warren gave an overview of maintenance projects, turning on the water in the park, had 
professional Yard Services for fertilizing and weed control on the lawns surrounding the 
building, etc. He discussed the replacement of pool deck drain covers, turned on the outdoor 
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concessions water, repaired some bad wiring on the sauna heater and is continuing to replace 
light fixtures in the admin offices.  
  
Mr. Warren and Mr. Schmidt discussed the water limitations that may happen this summer. 
They have asked the facility to reduce our water usage on the lawns surrounding the facility.  
 
Mr. Warren discussed the comp pool and he let the Board know that he is still working with the 
engineer to come out to the facility and give the District some recommendations.  
  
MARKETING  
  
Mr. Cook stated the brochure is at the printer and soon will be mailed out. He reported we were 
able to provide a good deal of information on hours, but still recommend people to the website 
for any changes. Mr. Cook discussed the summer and all the work being done to prepare for all 
the upcoming events.  
 
He updated the Board on the fiber line progress. He also let the Board know that group sales 
have been remarkably busy.  
  
OPERATIONS  
Ms. Page reported on the security report and let them know that a catalytic converter was stolen 
from a car in the parking lot. The Board thanked Ms. Page for her report on the memberships, 
cancelations, and terminations and stated there have been fewer cancelations and terminations 
than previous months. Mr. Schmidt and the Board congratulated Ms. Page for her completion 
on the Iron Man National Race in St. George. 
  
AQUATICS  
Mr. Peercy reported that they continue working on getting more staff on board, he is working 
with Mr. Lawrence, and setting up times to complete an interview and swim test. He discussed 
various other events and programs in the Aquatics Department. He discussed that May is 
National Water Safety Month, along with the Read to Swim Program. He gave a shoutout to 
Jenny and Brittanny for all the work they have been doing to get ready for summer. He 
discussed State Water Polo Championships. Mr. Peercy thanked Mr. Warren and his staff for all 
the work they have done getting the pool ready for summer.  
 
HUMAN RESOURCE  
Mr. Lawrence discussed the number of new hires in the aquatics department, the number of 
retentions, recruiting and hiring. He discussed the varies other information system he is 
implementing, the wellness committee and the processes he working to go paperless within the 
HRIS System. 
  
Discussion and Possible Action Regarding Adding Juneteenth to 2.2.1 Designated Holidays 
 
Mr. Schmidt discussed the process he worked on getting the information for the Board, 
concerning the Juneteenth, he let the Board know the Federal Government made it a Federal 
holiday, the State made it a State holiday. The Board discussed in the working meeting, Trustee 
Wright moved to approve adding Juneteenth to Policy 2.2.2.1 designated Holidays, and to move 
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Columbus Day to December 26th and extend the Christmas Holiday making the Districts 
Holiday to fourteen paid Holidays, effective immediately. Trustee Howick seconded the 
motion. Motion carried unanimously with Chair Monson, Trustee Wright, and Trustee Howick 
voting “Aye.”   
  
Appointment of UASD Board of Representative – Resolution #2022-1 
 
Chair Monson turned the time over to Mr. Schmidt who discussed the UASD Representative.  
He presented Resolution #2202-1 to appoint Mr. Schmidt (Executive Director) as the District 
UASD Representative, and Mr. Michael Malmgren (Controller) as the alternate. Trustee 
Howick moved to approve Resolution #2202-1 as presented. Trustee Wright seconded the 
motion, Motion carried unanimously with Chair Monson, Trustee Wright, and Trustee Howick 
voting “Aye.”   
 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT  
  
Mr. Schmidt discussed the all-staff meeting Thursday night and Saturday morning. He gave a 
brief description of the agenda and let the Board know that Mr. Paul Mix will talk about 
Customer Service at the meeting. He updated the progress of the cost recovery program. Mr. 
Schmidt stated he is on the committee for the PEHP Wellness Board and discussed the Well 
Being Awards, URPA Leadership Academy, and he let the Board know he would be attending 
the Altruism Institute for recreation executives. Mr. Schmidt was awarded a scholarship to 
cover the cost of attending the institute training. He also updated them on various other events 
that have happened over the last month.  
  
There we no further comments or concerns.  
  
NEXT REGULAR BOARD MEETING, MAY 18, 2022 @ 7:00 PM    
   
ADJOURN   
   
The Regular Meeting was adjourned at 8:24 p.m.  
   
  
 
Date:            
      Jeff Monson – Chair 
 
 
 
Date:             
      David Howick – Trustee 

 
 
 

Date:              
      Wade Wright – Trustee 
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MINUTES FOR THE WORKING MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES  
OF THE OQUIRRH RECREATION AND PARKS DISTRICT 

WEDNESDAY APRIL 27, 2022 
ELEMENT EVENT CENTER - EAST CONFERENCE ROOM 

5658 S COUGAR LANE (4800 WEST),  
KEARNS, UTAH 

 
Present:   
 Jeff Monson – Chair  
 David Howick – Trustee 
      Wade Wright – Trustee 
  
 
Staff Present:   
 Kevin Schmidt – Executive Director 
 Michael Malmgren – Controller 
      Chris Johnson – Accountant/HR Specialist 
 Brad Peercy – Aquatics Manager 
     
Others Present:  
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
Chair Monson called the meeting to order at 6:17 PM. Chair Monson turned the time over to Mr. 
Schmidt for general discussions. 
 
General Discussion 
 
Discussion of Agenda Items 
 
Mr. Schmidt reported on the agenda items, he noted the holiday Juneteenth. The State made it a 
holiday. He turned the time over to Mr. Malmgren to discuss the financials for March. Mr. 
Malmgren asked the Board if they had any questions on the Financials. He discussed the mileage 
expenses that are being paid. Chair Monson would like to see more detail in the description of 
the payables. The Board and those present discussed the wages for lifeguards, Mr. Schmidt 
presented information going back to 2019. He discussed the pay ranges, the average pay for 
lifeguards and Head Lifeguards. They discussed the ranges and the differences between the jobs 
and wages.  
 
The Board asked several questions concerning the number of employees we have lifeguarding 
the pools at any given time. Mr. Peercy explained to Mr. Howick the number of guards needed 
for each of the pools, and how he figures the needs for the facility.  
 
Mr. Schmidt and Mr. Peercy discussed ways to increase our staff and how to keep staff until 
Labor Day weekend. Mr. Howick had several questions concerning staffing, hours of operation, 
and employees. Mr. Schmidt and Mr. Peercy answered Mr. Howick questions and explained the 
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reason for the limited usage of pools. The group discussed incentives to help maintain staff 
throughout the year.  
 
Chair Monson declared the working meeting to be adjourned at 7:09 pm.  
 
  
 
 
Date:            
      Jeff Monson – Chair 
 
 
 
Date:              
      David Howick – Trustee 

 
 
 

Date:               
      Wade Wright – Trustee 
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MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING   
OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES   

OF THE OQUIRRH RECREATION AND PARKS DISTRICT  
WEDNESDAY APRIL 27, 2022  
ELEMENT EVENT CENTER  

5658 S COUGAR LANE (4800 WEST),   
KEARNS, UTAH  

  
Present:    
      Jeff Monson – Chair  
      David Howick – Trustee  
  Wade Wright – Trustee 
  
Staff Present:    
  Kevin Schmidt – Executive Director  
      Michael Malmgren – Controller  
  Chris Johnson – Accountant/HR Specialist  
  Brad Peercy – Aquatics Manager  

Joshua Lawrence – HR Manager 
  Kurt Warren – Facilities Manager  
  Jacque Wardle – Recreation Manager  
  Sam Page – Operations Manager  
  Steve Cook – Marketing Manager  
      
Others Present:    
       Paula Larsen – Kearns Community Council  
          
CALL TO ORDER  
    
Chair Monson called the Regular Board Meeting to order at 7:09 p.m.  
 
Citizens Comment 
  
Chair Monson welcomed all, he then turned the time over to public comment. Ms. Paula Larsen 
with the Kearns Community Council took the floor. She introduced herself to the new board 
members, she thanked the Board and those present for everything the facility does for the 
community. Ms. Larsen explained that the community trailer was stolen and asked those present 
to keep an eye out for it. Ms. Larsen also gave the facility $1500.00 dollars for special events. 
She also gave the facility a check for $5000.00 dollars for the Fire, Water, and Ice Festival in 
August.  
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES   
  
After a brief discussion, Trustee Howick moved to approve the minutes for the previously held 
meetings:  
  
March 23, 2022 – Working Board Meeting  
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March 23, 2022 – Regular Board Meeting  
 
Trustee Wright seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously with Chair Monson, Trustee 
Wright, and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”  
  
(The process for the minutes for each board meeting is as follows: Minutes are taken at each 
board meeting and prepared for the board to review for accuracy and completeness. The 
minutes are then sent via e-mail from Ms. Johnson to each board member. The board members 
review the minutes and make any necessary changes, which are then sent via e-mail back to Ms. 
Johnson who prepares them for board approval at the next regular board meeting).  
  
APPROVAL OF PAYABLES & FINANCIALS  
  
After review, Trustee Wright made a motion to ratify the April 6, 2022, payables in the amount 
of $190,771.70. Trustee Howick seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously with Chair 
Monson, Trustee Wright, and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”  
 
After review, Trustee Wright made a moved to approve the April 20, 2022, payables in the 
amount of $76,659.56. Trustee Howick seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously with 
Chair Monson, Trustee Wright, and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”  
 
Mr. Malmgren reported on the March Financials, Mr. Malmgren discussed the cost of goods 
sold. He recognized the expense accrued for the sale of the oranges for the water polo fundraiser 
and the cost of use for the track at the oval. He asked the Board if they had any questions. After 
review, Trustee Wright moved to approve the March 2022 financials as presented. Trustee 
Howick seconded the motion, with the exception of the balance sheet, which will be approved 
once the 2021 audit is completed. Motion carried unanimously with Chair Monson, Trustee 
Wright, and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”  
 
Mr. Malmgren reported on the 2021 audit, he let the Board know that the audit did not have to 
be completed until the end of June, he is working with the auditor. 
 
MANAGER REPORTS & EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT  
 
MANAGER REPORTS 
 
HUMAN RESOURCE 
 
Mr. Lawrence discussed the Hiring. He discussed the number of new hires and the cost to bring 
on new hires. He reported that the recent hiring fair that was focused solely on lifeguards and 
swimming instructors was a big success. He continued by giving them more information 
regarding the status of hiring. He is also working on a new system for onboarding new hires.  
 
RECREATION 
 
Ms. Wardle discussed kids camp and let the Board know that it has already sold out for the 
summer. She reported childcare was remarkably busy. The spots are filling up fast. Ms. Wardle 
also discussed other areas in the Recreation department. She let the Board know that one of her 



04272022  

long-time employees for pickleball is leaving because they are moving out of the area.   
 
FACILITIES 
 
Mr. Warren gave an overview of maintenance projects, the opening of the outdoor pools along 
with several other projects throughout the facility. He informed the Board the projects that have 
been completed. He discussed the women’s and men’s restroom completions. He discussed the 
new code mechanism on the admin office door to limit access into that area.  
 
Mr. Warren and Mr. Schmidt are in the process and working together to get experts in structural 
engineering in to assess the comp pool structure. They are working to set a time to for them to 
come out meet.   
 
MARKETING 
 
Mr. Cook reported a shoutout for Jenn Adams in Group Sales. She has been busy working on 
scheduling events for the Event Center and several other bookings for the facility. Mr. Cook 
discussed the summer brochure. He stated he is busy putting the information together for the 
brochure which will include facility events and open plunge hours and various other activities 
that will be going on in the summer.   
 
OPERATIONS 
 
Ms. Page reported on the security report and let them know that a catalytic converter was stolen 
from a car in the parking lot. Ms. Page reported on the memberships, cancelations, and 
terminations and stated there have been fewer cancelations and terminations than previous 
months. 
 
AQUATICS 
 
Mr. Peercy thanked Mr. Lawrence for all his help in the hiring process. Mr. Peercy reported that 
May is National Water Safety month. He gave the Board a little background on Water Safety 
Month and explained a “read-to-swim” program. They complete a reading program, bring the 
documentation to the facility, and receive free passes to come to the facility. He discussed 
various other events and programs in the Aquatics Department. He discussed other programs. 
He gave a shoutout to Jenny and Brittanny for all the work they have been doing to get ready 
for summer. He let the Board know that a current employee, Joe Biesinger, is Kearns High 
School Valedictorian.  
 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT 
 
Mr. Schmidt discussed Juneteenth, the Federal Government made it a Federal holiday, the State 
made it a State holiday. The Board discussed whether or not to approve this holiday for the full-
time employees. Chair Monson asked that it be put on the agenda for May and to discuss it at 
that time. 
 
Mr. Schmidt discussed the all-staff meeting in May. One is scheduled for a Thursday night and 
one on a Saturday morning. The meeting is to discuss the importance of all jobs in the facility, 
Mr. Schmidt made the point that all jobs in the facility matter, no matter what position you 
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hold. Mr. Schmidt discussed the Board retreat, he reported on the additional issues with the 
perfect mind software. He also updated them one the cost recovery program, and various other 
events that have happened over the last month.    
 
There we no further comments or concerns.  
 
NEXT REGULAR BOARD MEETING, MAY 18, 2022 @ 7:00 PM   
  
ADJOURN  
  
The Regular Meeting was adjourned at 9:06 p.m.  
  
 
  
Date:                      
       Jeff Monson – Chair  
   
 
  
Date:                        
            David Howick – Trustee   

 
  
 

Date:                       
  _____________________________        Wade Wright – Trustee 
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MINUTES FOR THE WORKING MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES  
OF THE OQUIRRH RECREATION AND PARKS DISTRICT 

WEDNESDAY MARCH 23, 2022 
ELEMENT EVENT CENTER- EAST CONFERENCE ROOM 

5658 S COUGAR LANE (4800 WEST),  
KEARNS, UTAH 

 
Present:   
 Jeff Monson – Chair  
 David Howick – Trustee 
      Wade Wright – Trustee 
  
 
Staff Present:   
 Kevin Schmidt – Executive Director 
 Michael Malmgren – Financial Controller 
      Chris Johnson – Accountant/HR 
     
Others Present:  
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
Chair Monson called the meeting to order at 6:20 PM. Chair Monson turned the time over to Mr. 
Schmidt for general discussions. 
 
General Discussion 
 
Discussion of Agenda Items 
 
Mr. Schmidt stated that he would like the Board to look at some dates for the Board retreat. The 
Board discussed options and Chair Monson would like to ask Ms. Stringham to attend and would 
talk with her and find out what dates she is available. 
 
Chair Monson turned the time over to Mr. Schmidt, Mr. Schmidt presented a PowerPoint 
Presentation to discuss the cost recovery program. He explained to the Board the reason and 
purpose for the program, and how beneficial it would be to the district. He explained the 
different levels for each department and the importance this program will have for the facility. 
Mr. Schmidt and the Board discussed the challenges the district is currently facing. They are 
looking at ways to move forward with the program that will best benefit the facility and its 
patrons and the community.  
 
Chair Monson declared the working meeting to be adjourned at 7:16 pm.  
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Date:            
      Jeff Monson – Chair 
 
 
 
Date:              
      David Howick – Trustee 

 
 
 

Date:               
      Wade Wright – Trustee 
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MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING 
OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES   

OF THE OQUIRRH RECREATION AND PARKS DISTRICT  
WEDNESDAY MARCH 23, 2022  

ELEMENT EVENT CENTER  
5658 S COUGAR LANE (4800 WEST),   

KEARNS, UTAH  
  

Present:    
      Jeff Monson – Chair  
      David Howick – Trustee  
  Wade Wright – Trustee 
  
Staff Present:    
      Kevin Schmidt – Executive Director  
      Michael Malmgren – Financial Controller  
  Chris Johnson – Accountant/HR Specialist  
  Brad Peercy – Aquatics Manager  

Joshua Lawrence – HR Manager 
  Kurt Warren – Facilities Manager  
  Jacque Wardle – Recreation Manager  
  Sam Page – Operations Manager  
  Steve Cook – Marketing Manager  
      
Others Present:    
           
CALL TO ORDER  
    
Chair Monson called the Regular Board Meeting to order at 7:16 p.m.  
 
Citizens Comment 
  
There was no public comment. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES   
  
After a brief discussion, Chair Howick moved to approve the minutes for the previously held 
meetings:  
  
February 16, 2022 – Working Board Meeting  
February 16, 2022 – Regular Board Meeting  
 
Trustee Wright seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously with Chair Monson, Trustee 
Wright, and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”  
  
(The process for the minutes for each board meeting is as follows: Minutes are taken at each 
board meeting and prepared for the board to review for accuracy and completeness. The 
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minutes are then sent via e-mail from Ms. Johnson to each board member. The board members 
review the minutes and make any necessary changes, which are then returned via e-mail to Ms. 
Johnson who prepares them for board approval at the next regular board meeting).  
  
APPROVAL OF PAYABLES & FINANCIALS  
  
After review, Trustee Wright made a motion to ratify the March 02, 2022, payables in the 
amount of $78,993.85. Trustee Howick seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously with 
Chair Monson, Trustee Wright, and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”  
 
After review, Trustee Wright made a move to approve the March 16, 2022, payables in the 
amount of $153,384.13. Trustee Howick seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously 
with Chair Monson, Trustee Wright, and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”  
 
Mr. Malmgren reported on the February Financials, Mr. Malmgren reviewed the revenues and 
expenses and asked the Board if they had any questions. After review, Trustee Howick moved 
to approve the February 2022 financials as presented. Trustee Wright seconded the motion. 
Motion carried unanimously with Chair Monson, Trustee Wright, and Trustee Howick voting 
“Aye.”  
 
Chair Monson stated that the December financials will be approved once the 2021 audit is 
completed sometime in April. 
 
Discussion of Summit Energy 
 
Mr. Malmgren discussed the Summit Energy contract, he explained the process he, Mr. 
Schmidt, and Mr. Warren carried out to obtain a fixed price per dekatherm. They explained to 
the Board how having the fixed-price contract will save money for the district since natural gas 
rates continue to increase. A contract was signed, and the facility has locked in a set price for 
the next three years.  
 
MANAGER REPORTS & EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT  
 
MANAGER REPORTS 
 
RECREATION 
 
Ms. Wardle stated that February was a slow month for the Recreation department. Childcare, 
however, was remarkably busy as the attendance was the highest since February of 2020. Ms. 
Wardle also discussed the new equipment for the weight room. 
 
FACILITIES 
 
Mr. Warren gave an overview of maintenance projects underway, the graffiti in the park, work 
they are doing in the hallway restrooms and lobby and several other projects throughout the 
facility. Mr. Warren contracted Mr. Jeff Ambrose to inspect and report on the Comp Pool 
Structure Project. He discussed the inspection and recommendations on how to repair the 
building. He explained the deterioration of the concrete facia wall bracket. Mr. Marty Bassett 
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with the CDC Restoration & Construction recommended we blast the rust off and use a 
thickness gauge to determine a plan of action. The Board and staff discussed options and how to 
proceed. 
 
MARKETING 
 
Mr. Cook discussed the Fire, Water, and Ice Festival for 2022. He discussed the fireworks for 
festival and stated the vendor Firestorm was selected to do this year’s show. Mr. Cook 
discussed the Don’t Quit Stay Fit Challenge. Group Sales has been busy with bookings for the 
Element center and outdoor facility for summer groups. He updated the board on the fiber 
optics installation. 
 
OPERATIONS 
 
Ms. Page reported on security. A car was stolen from the parking lot. Ms. Page explained the 
situation and let the Board know how it was handled. Ms. Page asked the Board if it had any 
questions on the security or incidents/accidents reports. Ms. Page reported on the memberships, 
cancelations, terminations, and stated there have been fewer cancelations and terminations than 
previous months. 
 
AQUATICS 
 
Mr. Peercy stated he did not have the February attendance report, the facility had 24,413 in 
attendance compared to 18,563 in 2021. Mr. Peercy reported on various programs in the 
aquatics department. He discussed the shortage of staff. He discussed upcoming aquatics events 
and activities coming to the facility, along with other events and programs. Mr. Peercy let the 
Board know that Mr. Seth Hughes is an assistant coach for the Olympic Development Program 
and was nominated top coach of the tournament for the country. As such, Mr. Hughes was 
asked to be an assistant coach for the National Water Polo Team in Hungary. Mr. Peercy 
thanked the Board for the opportunity to attend the URPA Conference in St. George. 
 
HUMAN RESOURCES 
 
Mr. Lawrence discussed the Hiring Blitz, during which we were able to hire thirteen new 
employees. He explained other potential employees have interviews scheduled at a later date. 
He reported he felt this was a good start. He reported on other events and opportunities to 
streamline the hiring process. 
 
DISCUSSION AND DECISION ON BOND AMOUNT FOR THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES. 
 
Mr. Schmidt reported he needs a decision on the bond amount for the board. The Board 
discussed the options. It was decided to do a blanket bond for $ 25,000.00 which covers all the 
Board members. Chair Monson moved to approve the Blanket Bond of $25,000.00 in the 
amount of 279.00 to cover all Board Members for the year. Trustee Howick seconded the 
motion. Motion carried unanimously with Chair Monson, Trustee Wright, and Trustee Howick 
voting “Aye.”  
 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT 
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Mr. Schmidt reported that he has discussed many of the items on his report in the working 
meeting. He stated that he would be the URPA Administrated Representative for URPA, he 
discussed other information and information received during the URPA Conference.  
Mr. Schmidt then reported on the cost recovery initiative and how having a plan moving 
forward will help the District overall. He reported on the NRPA Director School Scholarship 
and reported that he has been awarded a $1,000.00 towards the training. Mr. Schmidt reported 
the District would be hosting the Olympus Insurance Risk Conference.  
 
There we no further comments or concerns.  
 
NEXT REGULAR BOARD MEETING, APRIL 27, 2022 @ 7:00 PM   
  
ADJOURN  
  
The Regular Meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m.  
  
 
  
Date:                      
       Jeff Monson – Chair  
   
 
  
Date:                        
            David Howick – Trustee   

 
  
 

Date:                       
  _____________________________        Wade Wright – Trustee 
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MINUTES FOR THE WORKING MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES  
OF THE OQUIRRH RECREATION AND PARKS DISTRICT 

WEDNESDAY FEBRUARY 16, 2022 
ELEMENT EVENT CENTER- EAST CONFERENCE ROOM 

5658 S COUGAR LANE (4800 WEST) 
KEARNS, UTAH 

 
Present:   
 Jeff Monson – Chair  
 David Howick – Trustee 
      Wade Wright – Trustee 
 
Staff Present:   
 Kevin Schmidt – Executive Director  
 Michael Malmgren – Financial Controller 
 Chris Johnson – Accounting/HR 
     
Others Present:  
  
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
Chair Monson called the meeting to order at 6:18 PM. Chair Monson turned the time over to Mr. 
Schmidt for general discussions. 
 
General Discussion 
 
Discussion of Agenda Items 
 
Mr. Schmidt discussed several of the agenda items. Chair Monson discussed the Cost recovery 
program. Mr. Schmidt reported to the board how the process went, how they went about finding 
a way to maximize time and save money. He explained the difference between the facilities 
involved and how they went about setting goals. The Board and staff discussed options on which 
programs we could be doing and what we could look forward to. Mr. Schmidt suggested the 
board and key staff have a working meeting to discuss items about the facility and how they run.  
 
Trustee Howick discussed possible training for the new board members and what training is 
needed to fulfil the requirements. He also asked if it was possible to discuss at a later time. 
 
Mr. Schmidt discussed further agenda items. Mr. Schmidt discussed the bonds for the Board 
Members and Treasurer. He discussed the options and will get further information on what 
coverage amounts and limits are necessary for the District.  
 
 
Chair Monson declared the working meeting to be adjourned at 6:58 pm.  
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Date:            
      Jeff Monson – Chair 
 
 
 
Date:              
      David Howick – Trustee 

 
 
 

Date:               
      Wade Wright – Trustee 
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MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES  
OF THE OQUIRRH RECREATION AND PARKS DISTRICT  

WEDNESDAY FEBRUARY 16, 2021  
ELEMENT EVENT CENTER  

5658 S COUGAR LANE (4800 WEST)   
KEARNS, UTAH  

Present:   
      Jeff Monson – Chair  
      David Howick – Trustee 
      Wade Wright – Trustee 

Staff Present:   
Kevin Schmidt – Executive Director 

      Michael Malmgren – Financial Controller  
Chris Johnson – Accounting/HR Specialist 
Brad Peercy – Aquatics Manager  
Kurt Warren – Facilities Manager  
Jacque Wardle – Recreation Manager  
Sam Page – Operations Manager  
Steve Cook – Marketing Manager  

Others Present: 
      Sandy & Jeff Perry, Laurie Stringham, Tayryn Wright and family 

CALL TO ORDER  

Chair Monson called the Regular Board Meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.  

Citizens Comment 

Mr. Perry thanked the board for all their work and everything they do for the community.  

Oath of Office for the New Board Member Wade Wright

Ms. Johnson swore Mr. Wade Wright into office as the new Board of Trustee Member. The 
Board and staff present welcomed Mr. Wright to the Board. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

After a brief discussion, Trustee Howick moved to approve the minutes for the previously 
held meetings:  
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January 19, 2022 – Working Board Meeting  
January 19, 2022 – Regular Board Meeting 
February 7, 2022 – Convening of The Board  
February 10, 2022 – Convening of The Board   
 
Trustee Wright seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously with Chair Monson, Trustee 
Wright, and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”  
  
(The process for the minutes for each board meeting is as follows: Minutes are taken at each 
board meeting and prepared for the board to review for accuracy and completeness. The minutes 
are then sent via e-mail from Ms. Johnson to each board member. The board members review 
the minutes and make any necessary changes, which are then sent via e-mail back to Ms. 
Johnson who prepares them for board approval at the next regular board meeting).  
  
APPROVAL OF PAYABLES & FINANCIALS  
  
After review, Chair Monson made a motion to ratify the February 2, 2022, payables in the 
amount of $64,464.31. Trustee Wright seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously with 
Chair Monson, Trustee Wright, and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”  
 
After review, Chair Monson made a motion to approve the February 16, 2022, payables in the 
amount of $92,221.83. Trustee Howick seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously with 
Chair Monson, Trustee Wright, and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”  
 
Mr. Malmgren reported on the December draft and the January financials. After review, Trustee 
Howick moved to approve the January 2022 financials as presented. Trustee Wright seconded 
the motion. Motion carried unanimously with Chair Monson and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”  
 
Chair Monson reported the December financials would not be approved until the 2021 audit is 
complete. 
 
MANAGER REPORTS & EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT  
 
AQUATICS 
 
Mr. Peercy reported on the General attendance for January. He reported there were 23,000 
patrons that came through the facility in January of 2022. He reported this was up four thousand 
from January of the previous year. He then reported on various events that were held throughout 
the month. Mr. Peercy discussed other upcoming events and programs. He stated his department 
is working on getting ready for summer. They are starting to recruit for the summer season, 
conducting trainings, and working on other ways to recruit new employees.  
 
OPERATIONS 
 
Ms. Page ask if anyone had any questions on the security report. She discussed various items 
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related to operations and answered questions from the Board.  
 
MARKETING 
 
Mr. Cook discussed the progress for the Fire Water and Ice Festival for 2022. He discussed the 
fireworks and entertainment. He also discussed ways to adjust for short staff.  
 
Mr. Cook updated the Board on the options the facility has available to run a new fiberoptic 
line. Mr. Cook then updated the board on group sales and let the Board know that Ms. Adams is 
reaching out to previous contacts for future group bookings. 
 
FACILITIES 
 
Mr. Warren gave an overview of maintenance, the comp pool, and other projects throughout the 
facility. He reported that there are concerns regarding the structural safety of the comp pool. He 
then solicited questions from the Board. 
 
RECREATION 
 
Ms. Wardle discussed the top star grant they received and what they were able to do with the 
funds received. She reported on other programs in the Recreation department. She stated the 
weight room attendance is up and more patrons seem to be attending. Ms. Wardle also 
discussed the new machines in the weight room and the changes she has made with placement 
of those machines.  
 
Discussion and Possible Action Regarding the Bylaws & Fidelity Bond Amount 
 
Mr. Schmidt asked to change the wording in the bylaws for new bonds required for the Board. 
Mr. Schmidt reported on the bylaws and bonds for the board and stated that the bylaws need to 
be changed and updated to be in compliance with the law. After further discussion, Trustee 
Howick moved to approve Policy 2.2.2 Fidelity Bond. Trustee Wright seconded the motion. 
Motion carried unanimously with Chair Monson, and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”  
 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT 
 
Mr. Schmidt discussed the cost recovery plan in the working meeting and would like to have it 
on the Board agenda for next month. He explained that a Hiring Blitz event will be held to 
recruit employees. He let the Board know that the facility would be hosting a vaccination clinic 
in the lobby. Mr. Schmidt and staff discussed various other issues concerning the staffing.  
 
There we no further comments or concerns.  
 
NEXT REGULAR BOARD MEETING SCHEDULED FOR MARCH 23, 2022 @ 7:00 PM 
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ADJOURN  
  
The Regular Meeting was adjourned at 8:53 p.m.  
  
 
  
Date:                      
       Jeff Monson – Chair  
   
 
  
Date:                        
            David Howick – Trustee   

 
  
 

Date:                      
  _____________________________            Wade Wright – Trustee  
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MINUTES FOR THE WORKING MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES  
OF THE OQUIRRH RECREATION AND PARKS DISTRICT 

WEDNESDAY JANUARY 19, 2022 
ELEMENT EVENT CENTER- EAST CONFERENCE ROOM 

5658 S COUGAR LANE (4800 WEST),  
KEARNS, UTAH 

 
Present:   
 Jeff Monson – Chair  
 David Howick – Trustee 
      Laurie Stringham – Interim Trustee 
 
Staff Present:   
 Kevin Schmidt – Executive Director – (remote attendance) 
 Michael Malmgren – Financial Controller 
 Chris Johnson – Accountant/HR 
     
Others Present:  
  
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
Chair Monson called the meeting to order at 6:18 PM. Chair Monson turned the time over to Mr. 
Schmidt for general discussions. 
 
General Discussion 
 
Discussion of Agenda Items 
 
Mr. Schmidt discussed several of the agenda items. Chair Monson discussed a few of the future 
items such as the policy on nepotism and board training. Mr. Howick asked about the training for 
the Board. Ms. Stringham explained to Mr. Howick how to go about getting the training done. It 
is to be done on a yearly basis. The Board and those present discussed the different training for 
Board members throughout the year. Mr. Howick had several additional questions for Chair 
Monson, and Mr. Schmidt. He asked about bond amounts and asked that Mr. Schmidt look 
further into this for the Board. Several other subjects were discussed during the working meeting.  
 
Mr. Schmidt updated the information for the membership policy. The Board and staff discussed 
the policy and gave their thoughts on whether the policy should be changed. Mr. Schmidt 
discussed the policy for electronic meetings. The Board and staff present discussed with Mr. 
Howick what factors necessitate a meeting to be held electronically and how those meetings are 
carried out. The Chair is the one who decides on electronic meetings. This allows Board 
members, staff, and the public to be present for the meeting.  
 
Mr. Malmgren asked the Board if they had any questions on the payables. He asked if they had 
any questions for the November financials. He asked if the Board had any questions regarding 
the expenses and revenues.  
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Chair Monson discussed with Mr. Schmidt concerning the vacant board position. Chair Monson 
reported that Ms. Stringham has kindly volunteered to step in as an Interim Board Member until 
the position is filled.  
 
Mr. Schmidt reported that since Mr. Millar has left the District, we need to fill the position of the 
District Clerk. Mr. Schmidt suggested that we fill the position with a Clerk and an Assistant 
Clerk, and ask that Mr. Malmgren and Ms. Johnson be appointed to those positions respectively.  
 
Mr. Schmidt discussed the mask mandate by the county. The Board and Mr. Schmidt decided 
that they would follow the mandate for employees and as for the public, they would highly 
recommend that patrons wear a mask. Mr. Schmidt discussed various other agenda items. 
 
Chair Monson declared the working meeting to be adjourned at 6:56 pm.  
 
  
 
 
Date:            
      Jeff Monson – Chair 
 
 
 
Date:              
      David Howick – Trustee 

 
 
 

Date:               
      Laurie Stringham – Interim Trustee 
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MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING   
OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES   

OF THE OQUIRRH RECREATION AND PARKS DISTRICT 
WEDNESDAY JANUARY 19, 2022  

ELEMENT EVENT CENTER  
5658 S COUGAR LANE (4800 WEST),   

KEARNS, UTAH  

Present:   
    Jeff Monson – Chair  
     David Howick – Trustee  
      Laurie Stringham – Interim Trustee 

Staff Present:   
     Kevin Schmidt – Executive Director - Electronic 
   Michael Malmgren – Financial Controller  

Chris Johnson – Accountant/HR Specialist  
Brad Peercy – Aquatics Manager  
Kurt Warren – Facilities Manager  
Jacque Wardle – Recreation Manager  
Sam Page – Operations Manager  
Steve Cook – Marketing Manager  

Others Present:   
    Eldie Howick – Community Resident 

CALL TO ORDER  

Chair Monson called the Regular Board Meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. 

Citizens Comment 

There was no public comment. 

Oath of Office for the New Board Member David Howick

Ms. Johnson swore David Howick into office as the new Board of Trustee Member. 

Chair Monson reported that Laurie Stringham would be sitting on the Board and carrying out 
the duties of a Board member as an interim trustee until a new trustee can be appointed. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
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After a brief discussion, Trustee Stringham moved to approve the minutes for the previously 
held meetings:  
  
December 1, 2021 – Public Hearing  
December 1, 2021 – Regular Board Meeting  
 
Chair Monson seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously with Chair Monson, Trustee 
Stringham and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”  
  
(The process for the minutes for each board meeting is as follows: Minutes are taken at each 
board meeting and prepared for the board to review for accuracy and completeness. The minutes 
are then sent via e-mail from Ms. Johnson to each board member. The board members review 
the minutes and make any necessary changes, which are then sent via e-mail back to Ms. 
Johnson who prepares them for board approval at the next regular board meeting).  
  
APPROVAL OF PAYABLES & FINANCIALS  
  
After review, Trustee Howick made a motion to ratify the December 15, 2021, payables in the 
amount of $154,940.95. Trustee Stringham seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously 
with Chair Monson, Trustee Stringham and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”  
 
After review, Trustee Stringham made a motion to ratify the January 5, 2022, payables in the 
amount of $539,524.14. Trustee Howick seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously 
with Chair Monson, Trustee Stringham and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”  
 
After review, Trustee Howick made a motion to approve the January 19, 2022, payables in the 
amount of $115,908.51. Trustee Stringham seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously 
with Chair Monson, Trustee Stringham and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”  
 
Mr. Malmgren reported on the November financials. After review, Trustee Stringham moved to 
approve the November 2021 financials as presented. Chair Monson seconded the motion. 
Motion carried unanimously with Chair Monson and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.”  
 
Chair Monson reported the December financials would not be approved until the 2021 audit is 
complete. 
 
MANAGER REPORTS & EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT  
 
OPERATIONS 
 
Ms. Page ask if anyone had any questions on the security report. There were no questions for 
Ms. Page.  
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MARKETING 
 
Mr. Cook discussed the Tri-Series and reported to the Board know they have canceled the 
event. Mr. Cook informed the Board know that KOPFC is running a special membership offer 
and that the facility may extend the offer an additional month. Mr. Cook asked the Board if it 
had a decision on whether or not to move forward with the Fire, Water, and Ice Festival for 
2022. After a brief discussion, the Board decided to move forward with planning and hosting 
the Fire Water and Ice Festival.  
 
Trustee Stringham asked Mr. Cook about web service agreement for the KOPFC web page. Mr. 
Cook discussed the process and what options the facility is doing to run a new fiberoptic line.  
 
FACILITIES 
 
Mr. Warren asked the Board if it had any questions. He gave an overview of maintenance, the 
comp pool, and other projects throughout the facility. 
 
RECREATION 
 
Ms. Wardle discussed the program in the Recreation department. Chair Monson asked Ms. 
Wardle about the 14-15 yr. old class. Ms. Wardle discussed the training for them. She stated 
that they limit the number of participants allowed in the class. Ms. Wardle also discussed 
various other programs in the Recreation Department.  
 
AQUATICS 
 
Mr. Peercy reported on the General attendance for December. He reported it was up from the 
previous year. Mr. Peercy reported on staff and let the board know they are still short-staffed. 
He attended the aquatics meeting and let the Board know that Salt Lake County has raised their 
starting rate to $12.55. He reported that even though we just raised the starting pay for 
lifeguards, we are behind again on the wages. He discussed the 56th Annual Holiday Open in 
December. Everything went very well there were over six hundred participants. Mr. Peercy 
discussed other upcoming events and programs. 
 
Discussion and possible action regarding the appointing of a Clerk and Treasurer per Utah Code 
 
Mr. Schmidt reported that since Mr. Millar left, the Clerk position is vacant. Trustee Howick 
moved to appoint Mr. Malmgren as the Clerk and Ms. Johnson as the Assistant Clerk and Mr. 
Schmidt will remain as Treasurer. Trustee Stringham seconded the motion. Motion carried 
unanimously with Chair Monson, and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.” 
 
 
Ratify updated policy 1.27: Employee and Trustee Memberships 
 
Chair Monson asked that Mr. Schmidt research the trustee portion further. Chair Monson would 
like to explore the topic of trustee membership and discuss it further. Trustee Howick moved to 
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approve the employee’s and trustee membership in policy 1.27: Employee and Trustee 
Membership. Trustee Stringham seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously with Chair 
Monson, Trustee Stringham and Trustee Howick voting “Aye.” 
 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT 
 
Mr. Schmidt stated that these items were discussed in the working meeting.  
 
There we no further comments or concerns.  
 
NEXT REGULAR BOARD MEETING SCHEDULED FOR FEBRUARY 16, 2022 @ 7:00 
PM 
  
ADJOURN  
  
The Regular Meeting was adjourned at 8:06 p.m.  
  
 
  
Date:                      
       Jeff Monson – Chair  
   
 
  
Date:                        
            David Howick – Trustee   

 
  
 

Date:                      
 _____________________________            Laurie Stringham – Interim Trustee  
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